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JEROME’Ss NEWSLETTER

May — June 2018

Manager’s Dugout
WATER RESTRICTIONS SUSPENDED

The Town Code provides that Level 1 water restrictions go into effect automatically as of May 1 each year, requiring certain
water conservation measures; however, in light of our current healthy water flows, in consultation with the Fire Chief and
Public Works department, | have suspended those restrictions until further notice. We will closely monitor the flows and
water levels in our tanks, and if mandatory restrictions become necessary, a notice will be posted at our posting locations,
on the Town's website and Facebook page, and delivered to each address.

However, ... in order to avoid the need to place mandatory restrictions on our water use, residents are strongly
encouraged to conserve water to the greatest extent possible.

Thank you. If everyone does their part, and the weather cooperates, we may be able to get through this season without the
need for mandatory restrictions.

- Candace Gallagher, Town Manager

Meals on Wheels Update: The Window Girl Report —

Well, Meals on Wheels has not roused much interest—only one person said she would be up for QE!

receiving meals. Several community-minded residents, on the other hand, did offer to help with

delivery (or cooking). Thank you! We'll keep on this and see if more people step up.
Utilities Audit: The Town has decided it’s probably high time we do an internal audit to see if

everyone’s utility accounts are up to date and accurate with regard to rates and other
information. Some of you have already received letters alerting you to changes to your account.
It’s going to be a gradual process, and as discrepancies are discovered, they’ll be corrected and

accounts updated.

Keep that sewer line happy: Town crew has recently had to unclog sewer lines,
no thanks to wads of baby wipes and other sewer-unfriendly objects being flushed NO WIPES!! Not Any kind. PLEASE.
down the toilet. One or two wipes at a time may not seem like a big deal, but they | DON’T. FLUSH. WIPES!

get stuck along the way and become a substantial obstruction. Don’t believe the NO toilet cleaning pads, NO condoms,
advertising: they are NOT flushable. Long-time Jeromans know better, but for all NO mop refills, NO facial tissue, NO
you newbies, here’s a sample list of things NOT to send down the toilet. feminine hygiene products, NO diapers
Bottom line? Please flush only toilet paper or human waste. That's it. Our crew and NO, not even Dental Floss!

would appreciate it.

Thanks. © - Rosa Cays

Meeting Dates for May, June and July 2018

Regular Council Meeting Regular Council Meeting Regular Council Meeting
May 8th at 7:00 pm June 12th at 7:00 pm July 10th at 7:00 pm
Planning & Zoning Planning & Zoning Planning & Zoning
May 2nd at 7:00 pm June 6th at 7:00 pm July 11th at 7:00 pm

Design Review Board Design Review Board Design Review Board
May 14th at 7:00 pm June 11th at 7:00 pm July 9th at 7:00 pm




Courtesy of the Jerome Historical Society

Did you know......... that the New State Motor Company was originally equipped with a car elevator? The
New State Motor Company Building was built in 1917. Originally it was a three-story reinforced concrete building with
the capacity for 650 cars. There was a machine shop and garage as well as an interior elevator to raise and lower cars.
Around 1927 a wooden ramp was built to take cars from Main Street to the second floor. The ramp was removed in
the late 1930s. :

You can join the Jerome Historical Society or renew
your membership by visiting our website at
www.jeromehistoricalsociety.com or by stopping
by the Mine Museum at 200 Main Street
open 9:30 a.m. — 6:00 p.m., seven days a week.
Your membership gets you:

e Free admission to the JHS Museums

e 15% off Gift Shop and Online Purchases

e Subscription to the “Chronicle Newsletter”

e One Free Hour of Research

CONTEMPLATIONS FROM COUNCILMEMBER BACHRACH
Friends, Jeromans, countrymen, lend me your ear. What foliows
are some random thoughts that I'd like to share with you and
ask you to think about.

No.1: ELECTION. As you may know, we have a town election coming up this summer. If you would like to play a part in the
shaping of the future of Jerome, or put another way, would like to help drive this bus to the madhouse, please consider
running for a position on the Town Council. It's a big commitment, and not to be taken lightly, but if elected, you will, no doubt,
be making history as many have done before us. Play a pan, give back to the community and help preserve the character and
quality of life of our beloved town. Candidate packets are available from Rosa at the Town Hall front desk.

No.2: HOTEL JEROME. The new roof installation on the Hotel Jerome and the associated drainage system is complete. We
are very pleased with the results. The roof was a substantial investment, but the costs were covered by the USDA grant we
received and a generous donation from the Jerome Artist’s Cooperative. Now, if it would just rain once again, we could all
marvel at how dry the cooperative manager's office is.

As we continue the stabilization of the Hotel Jerome, the next step will be to empty all rooms on the second, third and fourth
floors in preparation for the remediation of lead-based paint. The paint on every wall tested positive for high lead content and
must be dealt with accordingly. There is a lot of “stuff” on the second floor (the floor above the Artists Cooperative). Much of it
looks like personal items, and it appears to have been abandoned. If you are storing items on this floor, or know someone who
is, please be aware that after June 15" it will all be headed to the dumpster.

No.3: DRONES! Trespassing or an invasion of privacy by drones and their users isn’t very prevalent in Jerome, but there
have been reports of drones hovering closely over residents’ homes. As a town, we are prohibited by state statute from
“regulating” the use of drones. That said, drones are required to fly no lower than 80 feet at all times. If you feel that your
privacy is being invaded do not hesitate to call the police so that they can discuss the matter with the drone operator. We will
be discussing the issue of drones at the regular Town Council meeting on May 8. Please come to provide input and
suggestions.

No.4: FIRE! OK, listen, Stage 1 fire restrictions are in effect as of April 20th in the Prescott National Forest. This was the driest
winter in Arizona in over 100 years. Please obey fire restriction rules and be alert for anyone who is not as careful.
https://www.fs.usda.gov/alerts/prescott/alerts-notices/...

No.5: WATER! Unless we get some serious rain here before the monsoons start, we may be looking at water conservation
measures again soon. We are in a severe drought and have been for years. Please be mindful of your selection for outdoor
plants and consider native plants that are accustomed to our dry climate. Also, please keep an eye out for leaks, drips and
improvement opportunities or repairs that would help conserve water.

Thanks to everyone for their public input at the Town Council meetings.
Keep it coming,

Hunter Bachrach




Jerome Fire Department
P.O. Box 1025 Jerome, AZ 86331 Tel. (928) 649-3034 Fax (928) 649-3039

E-mail: blair@jeromefire.us

May-June 2018 Newsletter

Firehouse Subs Grant we applied for a grant from Firehouse Subs after finding out our department was close enough to the
location in Prescott Valley. We received an email on Aprit 3 and we are pleased to announce that the Firehouse Subs Public Safety
Foundation Board of Directors has awarded the Jerome Fire Department a grant for our request of five sets of Innotex Custom Bunker
Gear (helmets, firefighter gloves, Nomex Hoods, Black Diamond Boots, Glove Straps and flashlights) valued at up to $16,801.05.
Measurements have already been taken, the gear has been ordered and we expect to see the innotex Custom Bunker Gear in about 9

weeks.

Firewise Community Day Saturdav, May 5th We hope to see you Saturday May 5% for our Firewise Community
Day from 10 to 2 at the Fire Station. There will be a clown to educate and entertain the kids and Jerome’s own Ukulele Orchestra will
perform. Drop by, learn how you can help protect your property and your neighborhood! We'll even cook up a hamburger or hot dog
for you.

Speaking of Weather As we all know moisture levels are very low and predicted to be low for the near future. We are
already in fire restrictions and will be continuing our Firewise efforts while keeping a close eye on moisture levels and winds. We are
hoping for an active monsoon season, but we have heard no predictions yet. Our biggest fear is “dry lightning,” which is lightning with
no rain during monsoon season. As always, be careful with fire!

Please Note the Stage 1 Fire Restrictions:

* Building, maintaining, attending, or using a fire, campfire, charcoal, coal, or wood stove other than in a developed campsite or picnic
area is prohibited. Exemptions include persons using a device solely fueled by liquid petroleum or LPG fuels that can be turned on and
off. Such devices can only be used in an area that is barren or cleared of all overhead and surrounding flammable materials within
three feet of the device.

* Smoking is prohibited unless it is within an enclosed vehicle or building, a developed recreation site/improved site, or while stopped
in an area at least three feet in diameter that is barren or cleared of all flammable materials.

* The discharging or use of any kind of fireworks or incendiary devices is prohibited.

» Welding or operating acetylene or other torch device with an open flame is prohibited.

The Fire Department is always looking for new members for fire, EMS, and/or both. Free training, cool t-shirts and drive big

trucks with red lights. 5 PM, every Thursday. Come on down and see what we do. Everybody is welcome.

If the fire and EMS doesn’t interest you, but you would still like to help out, the Jerome Fire Department Auxiliary is always
welcoming new members as well!! Come join us!!

Thank you for your continued support.

Rusty Blair, Fire Chief JVFD

Dear Jerome Friends:

Being new to the area, | am still learning the rhythms of the season here.

| picked up on one right away and that is that it seems to be tourist season
again in Jerome. Friday, Saturday and Sunday parking has gotten crazy and
there are people everywhere. | want to encourage all of you though, while
things are busy, and that’s good, many of you make your home in this

community. Please take time to relax. Don’t be afraid to take care of
yourself and relax as things get busy. Life is too short to be worked up
about the crowds. This life is to be enjoyed!

Peace,

Jonathan Hall, Pastor
Haven & Mountainview United Methodist Church




Kyle Dabney, Zoning Administrator

Greetings everyone,

As always, I've been working hard to help make this town as wonderful as
it can be. District signs are in progress and planks will be distributed soon
for those who opted in. Based on my calculations, there should be some
spaces left on these signs and all I ask is that you contact me in that regard
if you're interested in a space on a sign.

Future projects include enforcing our ordinances, so even if there’s the
slightest question on whether your property might be a nuisance to others,
please contact me. It’s coming fast and what I'm calling “Clean-up Jerome”
will be here before you know it. I will be making phone calls to forewarn
any violators of an ordinance and a violation letter will follow. Again, if you
contact me and work with me on this it would be to your favor. Thank you
all in advance and thank you for making Jerome... Jerome!

Also, if anyone has a copy of the General Plan in the green binder - PLEASE
return it to Town Hall - We must have those copies for review between Staff
and Council. It is urgent that we get those back - Thank you.

Kyle Dabney

Greetings from the Jerome Chamber of Commerce

JCC Purpose — We've given our detailed JCC goals and
objectives in past newsletters. There is plenty of
documentation supporting that tourism saved Jerome after
mining was stopped. But the tourists wouldn’t have come
without the artists, restaurants, shops, accommodations and
the people that moved into the area.

There is no question that the achievements of the past
decades have made Jerome a destination today. As we all
know, there are only so many parking places in Jerome, and
the JCC has made efforts to attract tourists that will not only
respect the area, but also contribute to sales tax revenue.
Verde Valley Wine Festival

(Platinum V.LP. Dinner Evening — Friday May 11t

& Festival Day — Saturday May 12t) in Old

Town Clarkdale. Visit www.verdevalleywinefestival.com
for complete details!

The 53" Home & Building Tour (May 19th & 20t) is
scheduled with six sites, not including Spook Hall. Again,
this is the JCC’s only real fundraiser of the year and we do
appreciate professional citizenship. Thank you to everyone
involved for their volunteerism, in advance!

Please let us know if you have an interest in volunteering

or joining and becoming more involved. The JCC meets
the first Friday of each month — upstairs at the Jerome

Fire Station @ 8:30am.

Kevin Savage
President - Jerome Chamber of Commerce <<Photo Credit — Michael Thompson>>
info@jeromechamber.com




Jerome Public Library

and let’s see what we can “dig up.”

L Mlchael Gallagher

centric items that he wasn'’t going to see elsewhere. Vintage volumes of
the illustrated “Transactions of the American Institute of Mining
Engineers” plus “Principles of Copper Smelting,” “Handbook for f ! =
Prospectors,” “WPS/Output per man in Copper Mining,” “Manual of A CdqT0 e Ltetd poRThur=dayRI0 g in) iy
Assaying (1894)," “Interviews with Mining Engineers” and dozens of early
20" Century pamphlets from the US Department of the Interior,
Department of Commerce and the American Institute of Mining and
Metallurgical Engineers. We display historic Jerome photos, artwork and
maps that I hadn’t seen before. So, if you or someone you know is
interested in our town's subterranean roots, stop by the Old Book Room

Perhaps you've heard the expression, “If it can’t be grown, it has to be j’ REEE . i ;

|| mined.” Unless it's a plant or an animal, it came from inside the earth. L e - =1
Each American uses about 47,500 pounds of newly mined minerals B JEROME PUBLIC LIBRARY | !_"
annually. What does this have to do with the Old Book Room? | had a BOOKS * VIDEOS * INTERNET * FAX e
visitor from Bu.tte, Monta'na (one h'ome. ch CoPper Baron William Clark) E COPY MACHINE * SCANNER * PRINTER {
who was very interested in Jerome’s mining history. § recommended all i
the local establishments that specialize in those Boomtown days. Then | Plone 928-639-0574 &
showed him around the Old Book Room where we have unique copper- '-; Fax 928-649-3338 i
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Old Book Room Hours
Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday Noon - 2:00 p.m.

Old Book Room for you

Or call for an appointment - library staff will be happy to open the

e

Jerome Library
Community Art Program

The Community Art Program begins Saturday,

June 9, 2018 from 1- 3 pm in the former Kids Art
Workshop space on the 1¢t floor of the Civic Center.
The June monthly theme is Stained Glass and
Mosaic with Artist Kathleen Jarvis. Materials

will be provided.

Those who have already signed up for Community
Art will receive a reminder e-mail with date, time
and details. Sign-up sheets are in the library for
anyone who is interested in attending.

Fun with Math and Science at the Library

The ongoing Math and Science program for

three to six-year old’s will continue with

Geometry and Attributes — Saturday, May 26, 1-2 pm
Sorting and Classifying - Saturday, June 30, 1-2 pm
Sign-up sheets are in the Library.

Employment Opportunity at the Jerome Public Library

Job Title: Community Art Director/Library Clerk, Part-time
posrtlon

Hours: Flexible schedulmg, averaging 6 hours a week, some
weekends and evenings.

Salary: $12/hr.

Job Description: Coordinate and facilitate the Community Art
Program for children and adults with volunteer arlisis at the
Jerome Civic Center/Jerome Public Library. Reports to and
works under the direction of the Library Direcior.

Facilitation includes: recruit artists, market, promote, schedule,
register participants and organize art supplies and space pre
and post events.

Also, assist with customer service in the library, including using
the library’s computer system, shelving system and daily
operations.

Experience Required: Works well with children,
communicates well and able to engage with the community.
Organizational skills and basic computer skills, including emai,
searching the internet and Word.

Preferred: Teaching art and artistic skills.
Requirements:

1. Fingerprint clearance at the Jerome Police Station

2. Send résumé to: Library Director, Drawer |, Jerome,
AZ 86331 or apply in person, Jerome Library, 600
Clark Street, Jerome

The Town of Jerome is an Equal Opportunity Employer




Jerome Humane Society

Spring Flea Market on Sat May 26 — Mon May 28

The Jerome Humane Society is gearing up for its Memorial Day
weekend flea market at Spook Hall — the most anticipated shopping
event of the year! If you have donations, please leave them on the
steps outside the clinic (NOT inside the Town Hall stairwell, please!)
Call Mary at 928.301.7797 for help with large item pickup. We're
sorry, but we can no longer accept large exercise equipment.

Join us for WOOFSTOCK on May 16!

Don't forget to mark your calendars for our first annual Woofstock
fundraiser at the Spirit Room on May 16, 6-8pm! Our enormous
gratitude goes out to Tommy Anderson who organized this fun-filled
event on behalf of the humane society. The festivities include an
amazing line up of musicians, a silent auction, raffle and potluck
dinner. Bring a dish, buy a trinket, dance to your favorite local band,
and support the humane society along the way. We hope to see you
there!

Flea Market Volunteers Needed

Have you dreamed of a career in retail? If so, we’re hiring! The work
is dirty, and the pay is zero, but donuts are unlimited, and coffee
flows all day. Most importantly, you'll be helping the animals we all
love. Call or text Sally at 928.301.5079 to confirm your participation,
or just show up on Friday, May 25 at 9am at Spook Hall. We also
need help breaking down starting at 2pm on Monday, May 28. If you
bring a truck, you get an extra donut!

Methodist Church Food Bank — Now Featuring Pet Food

We're partnering with the Methodist Church food bank to provide
pet food for anyone in need. We'll try to keep a steady supply flowing
to the church, so residents have another place to get pet food when
coffers run low.

Spring brings allergies and fleas

Fleas become a problem when the weather gets warm! If you need
flea medicine, please text TK at 928.261.5401. It’s also allergy season!
Here are the key signs of a pet with an allergy: itchy red, moist or
scabbed skin, increased scratching and licking, runny eyes or ears,
sneezing, vomiting, diarrhea, and paw chewing. If your pet is
exhibiting these symptoms, have him checked out.

Police Dispatch Number

For emergencies, always call 9-1-1.

For all other situations, call police
dispatch at 634-2245.

Jerome Humane Society Clinic Hours
Thursdays

Clinic Phone:

Noon - 5:00 p.m.
634-6166 (during clinic hours only)
639-1341

Appt. Phone:

GHOST WALK 2018

Interested in participating this year's show? Then please

come to our initial Ghost Walk meeting on Wednesday, May
9th. The meeting will commence at 6pm at Spook Hall and will
run until 8pm. So even if you're late there will still be an
opportunity to discuss the show. Don't be shy! We're always
needing more men, women, and kids! If you're unable to attend
on May 9%, but are still interested, feel free to contact me, Steve
Pontious via email at spontiousl@centurylink.net or call/text
me at 928-499-0106.

“DREAMS, 2018
phvheiaad GHOST
AND
DASTARDLY WALK
DeEEDS.”
PRESENTED BY THE
JEROME
HISTORICAL
SOCIETY

FRIDAY & SATURDAY
OcroBer 121H &13T1H

New SHow Staars Every HALF Hour AT Sroox HALL

6:30PM 10 9:00PM
Friday $15.00
Saturday $20.00

PurcHase Ticiers On-Line
WWW.JEROMEHISTORICALSOCIETY.COM

R Hiciny R

Due to subject matter this performance
should be regarded as PG-13.

CALTION: GHOST WALK LiVOLVES WALEING OVER
ULEVERN GROUND AT NIGHT WEAR COMPORTABLE SHOES

ABSOLUTELY K0 HIGH HEFLS! THE ROUTE IS NOT.

HANDICAP ACCESSAN P AL RISES AND LIABILITIES

ARE ASSUMED BY THF TICKET HOLDER.
nFoRMaTION: 928-634-1066
QST
R (Y
THE 15TH ANNUARL foreperd
JEROME GHOST WALK ";nwﬁu:'“‘“’l"mhxf““ tictoidd
Tawn of Jerome US POSTAGE PAID
P.O. Box 335 MAILED FROM
Jerome, AZ 86331 86331
PERMIT NO 5
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JEROME POLICE DEPARTMENT

ALLEN L. MUMA, CHIEF
305 MAIN STREET
POST OFFICE BOX 335
JEROME, ARIZONA 86331
(928) 634-8992
FAX (928) 649-2776

NOTICE:

THE JEROME POLICE DEPARTMENT IS CURRENTLY WORKING ON THE RESIDENTIAL PARKING ORDINANCE ROLLOUT
(ARTICLE 12-2 OF THE TOWN CODE — RESIDENTIAL PARKING). STREETS AFFECTED BY THE ORDINANCE ARE:
COUNTY ROAD, SCHOOL STREET, CENTER STREET, FIRST STREET (BETWEEN VERDE AVE AND CENTER STREET),
SECOND STREET (BETWEEN VERDE AVE AND CENTER STREET), THIRD STREET (BETWEEN VERDE AVE AND CENTER
STREET), FOURTH STREET (BETWEEN VERDE AVE AND CENTER STREET), FIFTH STREET (BETWEEN VERDE AVE AND
CENTER STREET), HULL ROAD, VERDE AVENUE, HOLLY STREET AND EAST AVENUE.

NOTE: IF YOUR STREET IS NOT LISTED, OR YOU PARK COMPLETELY ON PRIVATE PROPERTY, YOU DO NOT
NEED TO SECURE A PERMIT AND CAN DISREGARD THIS NOTICE.

EACH RECOGNIZED DWELLING UNIT LOCATED WITHIN THE RESIDENTIAL PARKING AREAS DESCRIBED ABOVE WILL
BE GRANTED ONE FREE VEHICLE PARKING PERMIT (UPON PROVIDING PROPERLY COMPLETED APPLICATION TO THE
POLICE DEPARTMENT), SO THAT THE VEHICLE DISPLAYING THE PERMIT MAY PARK ON THE PUBLIC STREET IN THAT
AREA. IF THE NUMBER OF AVAILABLE PUBLIC PARKING SPACES WITHIN A SPECIFIC RESIDENTIAL PARKING AREA
PROVIDE FOR IT, A SECOND PERMIT MAY BE REQUESTED FOR A SECOND VEHICLE. IF THE NUMBER OF REQUESTED
PERMITS EXCEEDS THE AVAILABLE PUBLIC PARKING SPACES IN A GIVEN AREA, A LOTTERY WILL BE CONDUCTED
ANNUALLY FOR THOSE PERMITS.

LOTTERY: IN THE EVENT APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED EXCEED THE NUMBER OF AVAILABLE SPACES FOR A
STREET, A LOTTERY WILL BE CONDUCTED. APPLICANTS WILL BE NOTIFIED AHEAD OF TIME.

WE EXPECT TO HAVE THE ORDINANCE FULLY IMPLEMENTED BY JUNE 1, 2018. IN ORDER TO FACILITATE THE
ROLLOUT, WE WILL BEGIN ACCEPTING PARKING PERMIT APPLICATIONS ON MAY 1, 2018. APPLICATIONS CAN BE
PICKED UP AT TOWN HALL OR THE JEROME POLICE DEPARTMENT OR DOWNLOADED FROM THE TOWN WEBSITE
(WWW.JEROME.AZ.GOV/; UNDER FORMS AND DOCUMENTS). WE WOULD LIKE TO ASK THAT APPLICATIONS AND
SUPPORTING DOCUMENTATION BE SUBMITTED TO THE JEROME POLICE DEPARTMENT BY MAY 15, 2018.
APPLICATIONS WILL BE VALIDATED FOR ELIGIBILITY. PLEASE INCLUDE A COPY OF A CURRENT UTILITY BILL AND
APPLICABLE VEHICLE REGISTRATION WITH YOUR PERMIT APPLICATION.

PLEASE NOTE: IF YOU HAVE A DWELLING UNIT THAT REQUIRES, OR REQUIRED, ONSITE PARKING, YOU WILL
NOT BE ELIGIBLE FOR FREE ON STREET PARKING PERMIT(S). DWELLING UNITS THAT HAVE A CONDITIONAL
USE PERMIT REQUIRING ONSITE PARKING WILL BE VERIFIED FOR ELIGIBILITY THROUGH THE JEROME ZONING
ADMINISTRATOR.

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE SPIRIT OF THE LAW IS TO CONTROL THE NUMBER OF VEHICLES PARKED ON PUBLIC STREETS
AND ALLOW RESIDENTS MORE ACCESSIBILITY TO STREET PARKING NEAR THEIR PROPERTY. OUR GOAL IS NOT TO
WRITE TICKETS, BUT TO ALLOW FOR THE FAIR USAGE OF PUBLIC STREET PARKING. EXCEPT FOR TOURIST PARKING
IN RESIDENTIAL AREAS, WE WILL BE ENFORCING THIS ORDINANCE ON A COMPLAINT BY COMPLAINT BASIS.

Page | 1



JEROME POLICE DEPARTMENT

ALLEN L. MUMA, CHIEF
305 MAIN STREET
PosT OFFICE BOx 335
JEROME, ARIZONA 86331
(928) 634-8992
FAX (928) 649-2776

TEMPORARY PERMITS: PER ToWN CODE, SECTION 12-2-8, TEMPORARY PERMITS ARE FOR USE BY A
VISITOR TO A RESIDENTIAL PROPERTY WITHIN A PERMIT ONLY AREA. A TEMPORARY PERMIT WILL BE PLACED ON
THE DASH OF THE VEHICLE CLEARLY VISIBLE FROM THE OUTSIDE BY ANY PERSON WHO MAY WALK BY.
TEMPORARY PERMITS WILL BE VALID FOR SEVEN (7) DAYS. THERE SHALL BE NO FEE FOR TEMPORARY PERMITS.
PLEASE NOTIFY THE JEROME POLICE DEPARTMENT BY TELEPHONE OR EMAIL THAT A TEMPORARY PERMIT IS IN
USE.

PLEASE NOTE: TEMPORARY PERMITS ARE NOT TO BE USED AS A SUBSTITUTE FOR AN ELIGIBLE RESIDENTIAL
PARKING PERMIT.

THE TEMPORARY PARKING PERMIT FORM WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR DOWNLOAD ON THE TOWN WEBSITE, OR YOU
CAN MAKE YOUR OWN ON A 8.5” X 5.5” PIECE OF WHITE PAPER. THE FOLLOWING IS AN EXAMPLE OF THE
INFORMATION REQUIRED FOR A TEMPORARY PERMIT:

PHYSICAL ADDRESS: CITY/ZIP:
VEHICLE MAKE: MODEL: STYLE: COLOR:
LICENSE PLATE: STATE:

DATE(S) PERMIT
REQUIRED:

PLEASE BE COURTEOUS! ONE OF THE REASONS FOR THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THIS PARKING ORDINANCE
WAS DUE TO RESIDENTS NOT BEING ABLE TO PARK ON THEIR OWN STREET. REMEMBER, IF YOU ARE VISITING
SOMEBODY ON ONE OF THESE STREETS, YOU ARE LIKELY DISPLACING SOMEBODY WHO LIVES THERE. IF YOU
LIVE IN ONE OF THE AREAS AND HAVE A PARTY ON A STREET WITH LIMITED PARKING, HAVE YOUR GUESTS
PARK SOMEWHERE ELSE. BE COURTEOUS TO YOUR NEIGHBORS!

NOTE: ARIZONA LAW REQUIRES YOU TO UPDATE YOUR VEHICLE REGISTRATION WITH YOUR CURRENT
ADDRESS. IF YOU LIVE IN JEROME, PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU HAVE DONE THAT. IT WILL MAKE OUR JOB EASIER
AND YOU WILL BE IN COMPLIANCE WITH STATE LAW. THIS ALSO MAKES IT EASY FOR US (POLICE) TO SEE IF
YOU ARE A RESIDENT OF JEROME.

PERMITS WILL BE READY FOR DISTRIBUTION ON MAY 29, 2018. PLEASE NOTE HOURS OF OPERATION FOR PERMIT
PICK-UP: MONDAYS AND TUESDAYS — 9:30AM — NOON.

INQUIRIES, COMMENTS, OTHER PERMIT PICK-UP ARRANGEMENTS MAY BE DIRECTED TO JANICE PONTIOUS @
928-634-8992.
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